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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1WEST NILE VIRUS CONFIRMED IN BIRD 

IN CONTRA COSTA COUNTY
CONCORD, CALIFORNIA  -  The Contra Costa Mosquito & Vector Control District (the District) received confirmation last night that a scrub-jay  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1found in Contra Costa County has tested positive for West Nile virus (WNV).  This is the first confirmation of the presence of WNV in Contra Costa County.  There have been no human cases or mosquitoes found with the virus in Contra Costa County or surrounding counties to date.

The infected bird was found in the City of Walnut Creek.  The bird was taken to the California Animal Health and Food Safety Laboratory in Davis.  Subsequent confirmatory testing was conducted by the Center for Vector-borne Diseases at UC Davis.
“This is evidence that our surveillance system is working,” said Craig Downs, general manager for the District. “We have been expecting the virus to arrive and have been preparing for some time.  We will expand our surveillance and control efforts and respond accordingly in our continued effort to protect public health.”

West Nile virus is one of a group of disease-causing viruses spread by mosquitoes.  West Nile virus first appeared in the United States in 1999.  The virus is transmitted to humans and animals through the bite of an infected mosquito and cannot be spread person to person.

Mosquitoes become infected with WNV when they feed on infected birds. Most people who are bitten by a mosquito with WNV will not get sick.  People who do become ill may experience symptoms like fever, headache and body ache. It is estimated that 1 in 5 people bitten by an infected mosquito become ill.  Less than 1 percent of infected individuals require hospitalization.  The elderly and immunocompromised are particularly susceptible to illness caused by WNV.

Horses are very susceptible to WNV.  A vaccine for horses is available and horse owners are advised to contact their veterinarians to have their horses vaccinated.

--More--
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To reduce the risk of being bitten by mosquitoes or contracting WNV, residents are urged to take the following precautions:

· Drain all sources of standing water where mosquitoes can breed.  Residential sources are often the number one source of mosquitoes in Contra Costa County.

· Report dead birds to 877-WNV-BIRD (877-968-2473)

· Repair window and door screens to prevent mosquitoes from entering buildings.

· Wear long sleeves and pants if outdoors when mosquitoes are present.

· Use a repellent containing the ingredient DEET.

· Stock mosquitofish in backyard ponds and horse troughs available FREE from the District.

Contra Costa Mosquito & Vector Control District is located at 155 Mason Circle in Concord.  Call the District to report mosquito problems at (925) 685-9301, or visit our office between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. to get mosquitofish.  For information concerning West Nile virus symptoms, prevention, or testing, please call the Contra Costa Health Services department at (888) 959-9911.
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